
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer of the Bay Area Air Quality 
Management District invites interested persons to submit written public comments on the proposed renewal 
of the Major Facility Review Permit for the following facility: 
 

Facility 
Number 

Application 
Number 

 
Facility Name 

 
Address, City 

 
Type of Operation 

B2758  27668 Tesoro Refining and 
Marketing Company 

Martinez Refinery  
150 Solano Way 
Martinez, CA  94553 

Industrial Organic 
Chemicals, 

Gasoline Distribution  

B2759 27668 Tesoro Refining and 
Marketing Company 

Amorco Terminal 
1750 Marina Vista Way 
Martinez, CA  94553 

Industrial Organic 
Chemicals, 

Gasoline Distribution 

 
This permit renewal includes significant revisions pursuant to applications 23139, 30769, and 32030, minor 
revisions pursuant to applications 25719, 26423, 27668, 27031, 27065, 27310, 27396, 27565, 27792, 27800, 
27991, 28104, 28446, 28549, 29059, 29274, 29417, 30783, 30808, 32023, and 30769, administrative 
amendment pursuant to application 26199. 
 
Major facilities are required to obtain operating permits under Title V of the 1990 Clean Air Act Amendments, 
the Federal Operating Permit Program and the District’s Regulation 2, Rule 6 - Major Facility Review.  The 
permits summarize all air-related requirements that apply to each source of emissions at each facility.  The 
total facility emissions are expected to decrease as a result of the Renewable Fuels Project because various 
high-polluting equipment, such as the FCCU (fluidized catalytic cracking unit), have been shut down and 
permits relinquished since the current Title V permit was issued. 
 
The Air Pollution Control Officer invites written comment on the proposed renewal Title V permit for the facility 
listed above.  Comments must be received by August 28, 2023.  Any interested person may also request a 
public hearing for this permit. 
 
Major Facility Review Permits are also subject to review and approval by US EPA.  If US EPA has not objected 
to a proposed permit and the Air District has not addressed a public comment in a satisfactory manner, the 
public may petition US EPA, Region 9, Operating Permits Section at 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, 
CA 94105, within 60 days after the end of the 45-day US EPA review period, to reconsider the decision to not 
object to the permit.  The beginning and end of the EPA review period can be found on the EPA Region 9 
website at:  
http://yosemite.epa.gov/R9/air/EPSS.NSF/9811648063d5495a88256530006ca041!OpenView&Start=1&Co
unt=30&Expand=1.1#1.1  
 
The proposed permit and statement of basis may be viewed on the Air District website at the following 
address: http://www.baaqmd.gov/permits/major-facility-review-title-v/title-v-permits.  Written comments may 
be submitted by postal mail to Danny Nip at the Bay Area Air Quality Management District, 375 Beale St., 
Suite 600, San Francisco, 94105 or by email dnip@baaqmd.gov.  Any request for information or for a public 
hearing should be directed to Xuna Cai at xcai@baaqmd.gov. 
 

 
 

http://yosemite.epa.gov/R9/air/EPSS.NSF/9811648063d5495a88256530006ca041!OpenView&Start=1&Count=30&Expand=1.1#1.1
http://yosemite.epa.gov/R9/air/EPSS.NSF/9811648063d5495a88256530006ca041!OpenView&Start=1&Count=30&Expand=1.1#1.1
mailto:dnip@baaqmd.gov
mailto:xcai@baaqmd.gov

